
Richard Walsh Nagle 
June 16, 1932 – June 6, 2016 
Attended Carroll Autumn 1950 thru Spring 1952, 
and Spring 1956. 
  
I regret to inform you of Dick’s death on June 9, 2016 in Los Angeles, after 
developing several serious infections around a hip implant, which did not respond 
to antibiotics; surgery was not an option. He would have been 84 on June 16. He 
suffered for many years with severe rheumatoid arthritis and his hands and feet 
had become very deformed. He was confined to a wheelchair for the past few 
years, but never complained. In spite of his disabilities, he worked every day for 
the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers in downtown Los Angeles, retiring only three 
years ago! Many years ago, he was a Lieutenant in the U.S. Army, stationed in 
Germany. He later worked for the U.S. Forest Service in Montana, before his 
service with the Corps of Engineers. He was always active in musical theater and 
vocal groups. 
  
His beloved daughter Fiona was with him when he died, and our brother Pat 
(Carroll class of 1957) and I were able to see him and talk to him about three 
weeks ago in L.A. His family, and many friends will miss him and his ever-
cheerful attitude. 
  
At his request he was cremated, and will be buried in the Fort Harrison U.S. 
Veteran’s Cemetery, in his birthplace, Helena, MT. Interment and memorial 
service will be later. 
  
His daughter‘s address is: 
  
Ms Fiona Nagle 
11737 Kiowa Avenue, Apt. 5 
Los Angeles, CA 90049-6134 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Tom Nagle 
Boise, ID 
 


